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MEDIA RELEASE AND PHOTOGRAPH 
City to put on a show to welcome Olympic Torch

Released: Monday March 19, 2012
There will be a carnival atmosphere as Wolverhampton welcomes the Olympic Torch to the city on Saturday June 30, 2012.

A whole host of acts and entertainers will line the parade route as the city puts on a massive celebration of fun and fitness.

Councillor Elias Mattu, Wolverhampton City Council’s Cabinet Member for Leisure and Communities, said: “The arrival of the Olympic Torch in Wolverhampton will be a chance for our city to shine – and have a great time to boot.

“As well as the arrival of the Olympic Games to our country, we’ll be celebrating the Cultural Olympiad and are busy organising a wide range of events and activities which will both get people into the party spirit and also showcase some of the great sporting activities on offer in Wolverhampton.”

The events and activities will be staged at various points right along the six-and-a-half mile route which the Olympic Flame will take through the city.

The city council will be joining forces with local sports clubs and organisations to showcase a wide variety of sporting activities in the city, including demonstrations of karate and boxing.
And there will be plenty to entertain and amuse too, from a troupe of line dancing Elvis Presley impersonators to music from local Dhol drummers, brass bands and tributes to Led Zeppelin – who opened the Beijing Olympics with Whole Lotta Love, Pink Floyd and Black Country favourites Slade.

The city’s local radio stations, Beacon Radio, 107.7 The Wolf and WCR, will bring their roadshows to the party, church choirs will be on hand to serenade the Torchbearers and church bells will peel and traction engines sound their horns to send the Flame safely on its way.

There will even be a North American Indian Village and the return of the Grannies on Wheels street entertainers who proved so popular during Wolverhampton’s Christmas festivities. 

More details will be unveiled in the coming weeks with organisers from Wolverhampton City Council’s Outdoor Events team currently in touch with more local organisations about getting involved in the festival.

Councillor Mattu added: “We want to make sure that the welcome that Wolverhampton gives to the Olympic Torch is the best that it receives on its travels around the UK and so we are determined to put on a fabulous show.
“I would encourage people from all over Wolverhampton, not just those who live along the route, to join in what promises to be a huge party for the whole city.”

To find out more about the visit of the Olympic Torch to Wolverhampton, please visit www.wolverhampton.gov.uk/olympics2012. 
ENDS

Notes to editors: 

1/ A photograph accompanies this release. The caption is as follows:

Line dancing Elvis Presley impersonators Kieran Jones and Nikita Patel get ready to welcome the Olympic Torch to Wolverhampton as the city puts on a festival of fitness and fun.

2/ For more information or to arrange an interview, please contact Paul Brown, Principal Communications Officer, on 01902 555497 or email paul.brown@wolverhampton.gov.uk.
· Issued by Wolverhampton City Council’s News and Information Team.
· For more information, please call 01902 554076, 555497 or 551956.
· More news from Wolverhampton City Council is available at: 

· www.wolverhampton.gov.uk/news
· www.twitter.com/wolvescouncil
· www.facebook.com/wolverhamptontoday

